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Mark Your Calendar for the 20th Annual
Holiday on the Ridge

Captain America is seeing double! Mayor Corcoran joined in on the fun at the 
North Ridgeville Parks and Recreation’s 2020 Tots Trick-or-Trick! See page for 
more photos. Photos courtesy North Ridgeville Parks & Recreation Facebook.

Lots of Fun
at Tots

Trick-or-Treat!

continued on page 5

	 What a difference a year makes! This time 
last year is when the idea of a Hung candidacy 
for Lorain County Commissioner was brought 
up. David Moore and I sat down to discuss the is-
sues we, and many others, were seeing in Lorain 
County. The Board of Commissioners imposing a 
tax increase after the voters rejected it was a sour 
point for many and it made people feel their vote 
didn’t matter. Another point was the Commis-
sioners meetings were being held at times that 
prevented people from attending. In addition, 
people were upset Commissioners adjourned 
into executive sessions that lasted for hours 
where they couldn’t see or hear what was being 
said. At the time, I felt that the residents were 
feeling unheard and ignored on issues that were 
important to them. Based on those discussions, 
Hung and Moore took on the task to do a better 
job and to deliver respect and honor representing 
you on the Board of Commissioners.
	 When we decided to run, we had the begin-
nings of a campaign strategy that would inform 
the voters about the issues, stopping the reckless spending, fixing our Lorain County 911 and bringing a 
Human Resource Department to the County. After the primary election contest was decided, we went into the 
general election and we shared our ideas on how to fix the issues, and lead by problem solving. 
	 We know that we would not be here without the support of the voters in North Ridgeville. I want to 
THANK the voters for supporting us and the unofficial election results are reporting the voters chose Hung 
& Moore in every precinct in North Ridgeville. 
	 2020 has been quite the journey for all of us here in North Ridgeville. One thing that I know about 
our City is we work hard; we love our families, and we are fiercely independent minded. And we sure did 
miss the Corn Festival this year, but I am sure it will be back, better than ever in 2021! 
	 As Commissioner elect, I will be accessible to the residents and will serve as an honorable and hard-
working representative on the Lorain County Board of Commissioners. I love our City and our residents 
and look forward to the challenges I will face in the next 4 years serving all the residents of Lorain County.
	 Thank You for supporting me for Lorain County Commissioner. I am truly humbled to serve and 
proud to live in our great City of North Ridgeville. 

Sincerely,
Michelle Hung, Lorain County Commissioner Elect 

A Letter from Commissioner Elect, Michelle Hung

David Moore and Michelle Hung,
Lorain County Commissioners Elect

Annual North Ridgeville
Oktoberfest

Good company, delicious brats and beer and great music were enjoyed by all at the Power of More Chamber
Oktoberfest last month. See story and photos on page 2.

	 Mark your calendar for an annual North 
Ridgeville highlight - the yearly Holiday on 
the Ridge celebration from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. 
Saturday, Dec. 5.
	 The North Ridgeville Chamber of Com-
merce and Visitors Bureau is once again 
sponsoring the event, now in its 20th year!
	 As always, participating businesses will 
host open houses and special attractions. 
There will also be craft shows and special 
events like the annual pancake breakfast.
	 A highlight is the Tree Lighting Ceremo-
ny at South Central Park. The Christmas tree 
will be lit at 5 p.m. at the park gazebo. Local 
Scouts will be involved and the outstanding 
vocals of the North Ridgeville High School 
choir will be featured. Mayor Kevin Corcoran 
will welcome one and all.
	 The day-long event will start at My Wood 
Loft at 10 a.m. The North Ridgeville High 
Spectrum of Sound will perform Christmas 
Carols from 10-noon, and Santa Claus will 



North Ridgeville Review - November, 2020 - Page 2

The Publisher is privileged to revise or reject any advertisement which is deemed objectionable, 
either in subject matter or phraseology, or opposed to public policy or the policy of the paper. 
The Publisher shall not be held responsible for typographical errors except to adjust the charge 
for the first insertion only, by a space credit (in excess of contract) to be used the following 
issue. Errors must be reported immediately and space credit will be limited to such portion of 
advertisement as may have been rendered valueless by the error. Please check your advertisement 
and in the event of error notify the paper. The Publisher will, upon request, furnish Advertiser 
with a letter so worded as to relieve the Advertiser from responsibility for the error. The Publisher 
does not assume responsibility for an error in an advertisement other than the above stated.

A Villager Newspaper Publication
27016 Knickerbocker Rd., Suite #1, Bay Village, OH 44140

Phone: 440-899-9277 • Fax: 440-899-1929
E-Mail: Villagerpaper@gmail.com

Website: www.TheVillagerNewspaper.com
The North Ridgeville Review is a newspaper of general circulation throughout 

North Ridgeville. The North Ridgeville Review is published monthly.

Send news items, classifieds, advertising and articles to:
The north ridgeville review

c/o The Villager Newspaper
27016 Knickerbocker Rd., Suite #1, Bay Village, OH 44140

Call for deadline of publication. Opinions reflected in the
newspaper are not necessarily those of the management.

©2020 The Villager. All rights reserved.

North
Ridgeville
The Community That Cares...

The North Ridgeville Review welcomes letters to the Editor as well as news items. 
Please send all information by e-mail or typed. You must include your name,

address, phone number and signature for verification. All items should be sent to:
North Ridgeville Review c/o The Villager Newspaper

27016 Knickerbocker Rd., Suite #1, Bay Village, OH 44140

N
R

35990 Westminister Ave. 
North Ridgeville

440-327-8511

embassyhealthcare.net

	 Perfect autumn skies welcomed a friendly crowd to the annual North Ridgeville Oktoberfest 
hosted Thurs., Oct. 22 at the VFW 9871 Pavilion at 6805 Lear Nagle Road.
	 A Power of More Chamber event, guests enjoyed good company along with social distancing 
to go along with delicious brats and beer and the sounds of Rick & Sharona, who brought new life 
to the tunes of the ever-popular Rat Pack era with “A Swinging’ Affair!”
	 The event was sponsored by Giant Eagle, 
Hovey Kaiser, Northwest Bank, Poppee’s Popcorn, 
Kalt Manufacturing, Richard’s Tree Service and NR 
VFW Post 9871.

Oktoberfest

Sara Markle and Marjorie Snyder

Georgia Awig and Helen JohnsonHolly Swenk and Michelle Hung

John and Bernadine Butkowski

	 Hospice of the Western Reserve 
honored the service men & women of 
The Northridge with certificates and 
pins on Veterans Day, Nov. 11.
	 “Peaceful & Proud, Personalized 
Care for Veterans,” the certificates read, 

Honoring Vets at The Northridge
“We Appreciate Our Veterans.
	 “We pay special tribute to you for 
your military service to America and for 
advancing the universal hope of free-
dom and liberty for all.”
	 Thank you, veterans!

	 On Saturday, December 5 from 8 a.m. to 12 p.m. join the NRHS Key Club, along with North Ridgeville Kiwanis, is host-
ing a Pancake Breakfast With Santa at the Academic Center. Enjoy piping hot pancakes, scrambled eggs, sausage, and more! 
Children can make and take their own crafts and visit Santa with social distancing in mind. There is also a Chinese raffle. 
COVID-19 protocols will be strictly enforced, including limited ticketing for this event. Tickets: Adults: $7; Children under 

eight: $6; Kids under two: Free. Visit https://bit.ly/3l9yxu8 to purchase 
tickets. Proceeds go to North Ridgeville High School Key Club to support 
a family in need to support With love, Maggie.

Pancake Breakfast with Santa
	 Non-Perishable food items and new toys in original packaging are needed to help benefit Commu-
nity Care for the Holidays. Drop off boxes will be located at City Hall, Parks & Recreation, and Senior Center.
	 Items can be dropped off November 2-December 4, Monday-Friday 8-4:30pm. We appreciate 
your donations and thank you for making the holidays brighter for a family in need!

Holiday Food and Toy Drive
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For comprehensive women’s health services,  
trust the compassionate team of OB/GYN providers  
at UH Elyria and St. John medical centers. 

From adolescence to menopause and every stage in between, we are here to take care of you.  

And, for expectant mothers, UH St. John Medical Center offers family birthing suites, a robust midwifery 

program and expert 24/7 neonatal care provided by UH Rainbow board-certified pediatricians.

© 2020 University Hospitals   OB 1366185

It’s fast and easy to schedule an in-person or virtual appointment.  
Call 440-616-6295 or visit UHhospitals.org/WomensHealth to schedule online.
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Helping You Plan
A Personal Remembrance.

To learn about funeral pre-planning
Please call or visit

www.BognerFamilyFuneralHome.com

(440) 327-2955

36625 Center Ridge Road,
North Ridgeville, Ohio 44039

Front: Mary Beth and David Bogner
Back: Ken Lutke, Joe Erni

BAY VILLAGE | FAIRVIEW PARK | LAKEWOOD | NORTH OLMSTED | NORTH RIDGEVILLE

Faces look different during the COVID-19 pandemic 
but our hearts are warm, providing compassionate care. 

The skilled professional experts at O’Neill Healthcare 
are here to meet your needs.

Skilled Nursing | Assisted Living
Rehabilitative Therapies
Dialysis | Hospice Care 

Call 440-808-5500 to speak with 
an Admissions Coordinator 

or visit oneillhc.com and complete an online inquiry.

Accepting 
Admissions

	 The Cleveland Stache Dash had a nice turnout on Saturday, November 7. Cleveland’s premiere celebration of the Stache - where your upper lip finally 
gets the attention it deserves. Can you think of a better ex-
cuse to stop shaving?
	 This was a family-friendly event benefits the North Rid-
geville Parks and Recreation Department.
	 Photos credit: Glenn Behr and BehrART - Visit the North 
Ridgeville Parks and Recreation Facebook, www.facebook.
com/northridgevilleparksandrec to view more photos.

Cleveland Stache Dash

	 O’Neill Healthcare North Ridgeville hosted a curbside Lunch & Learn Oct. 
27 & 28 featuring take-home info from the Stano Law Firm on Senior Scams.
	 Guests who stopped by were treated to a drive-thru trick-or-treating.
	 Barbara Kornuc, Community Liaison, Stano Law Firm, often offers semi-
nars about senior scams, planning your elder journey, educating seniors on 
having their documents up-to-date, and how many veterans and their spouses 
can obtain benefits for care.
	 Beware of these lines: ‘It was on the Internet so it must be true!,’’ They 
sounded so honest,’’It will save me money!’ and ‘I won a prize!’
	 These areas and much more information about senior scams was to help 
folks stop and question some of these unbelievable offers. 
	 Concerns regarding home improvement scams were part of the informa-
tion provided. The fear is many scammers will offer repairs after the recent 
storms.  They show up at your door and tell you they can remove that tree, fix your roof, and more and just need a partial 
payment and will be back with the proper equipment.  They never come back.
	 All printed information was obtained from the 
Ohio Attorney General’s website.

Senior Scams: Beware!
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North Ridgeville Historical  
Society Museum

36119 Center Ridge Road 
9AM - 6PM
View local artifacts and special displays of 
Christmas items from the past. Shop for unique 
souvenir gifts, including books about N. Ridgeville’s 
history, early maps and collectible medallions 
depicting 13 historic locations throughout the city. 

American Family Insurance
34165 Center Ridge Road

OPEN HOUSE 9AM - 4PM
Our agency is here to provide all your insurance 
needs under one roof…..home, auto, life, business 
and more. Ask about our smart home security 
and monitoring system, exclusive to our clients. All 
visitors will receive a goodie bag.

South Central Park  
Annual Tree Lighting

Bainbridge Road Special Event 5PM
Join Mayor Corcoran, the high school choir and 
area scouts in the annual decorating and lighting 
of the gazebo and Christmas tree. Help us and 
Community Care spread the spirit of Christmas to 
those less fortunate by bringing nonperishable food 
and new, unopened toys to the donation boxes at 
City Hall, Parks & Recreation, and Senior Center 
during November and December for  
8AM to 4:30PM

Kiwanis/Key Club  
Pancake Breakfast

North Ridgeville Academic Center  
34620 Bainbridge Road 8AM - NOON
Enjoy piping hot pancakes, scrambled eggs, 
sausage and more!  Children can “make and take” 
their own holiday crafts, and have a photo taken 
with Santa. (with social distancing in mind). Chinese 
raffle. Adults $7, Children under 8-$5. Kids under 2 
FREE. Proceeds go to North Ridgeville High School 
Key Club and are used to support a family in need.

Blue Barn Shoppes & House
33094/33060 Center Ridge Road 
9AM - 6PM

Find painted furniture and collectibles as well as 
rustic and new items. Add to your interior décor or 
find that perfect gift. Talented designers have fun 
and innovative displays for your shopping pleasure

Junk Monkey
6387 Lear Nagle Road 

OPEN HOUSE 9AM - 4PM
Your high priority stop on your gift shopping 
journey! Selling affordable quality used goods, 
while creating a buyer & seller community. Owned 
and operated by a young N. Ridgeville born 
entrepreneur. Come support our local economy, 
shop used goods to save the environment, and 
find some awesome savings on things you would 
otherwise have to buy retail! Open daily 10-6pm 
Closed Monday.

Heat Exchange Hearth  
& Patio Shoppe

34205 Lorain Road 
OPEN HOUSE 9AM - 4PM
Since 1980 we have serviced the community with 
fireplaces, wood burning stoves, patio furniture, 
gifts and more. We have the largest display 
of grills in the state of Ohio along with a huge 
selection of rubs, sauces, smoking woods and 
accessories. Come on in as we will have some 
great deals on holiday gifts just for the Holiday on 
the Ridge Event.

Don Mould’s Garden Center
34837 Lorain Road 

OPEN HOUSE 9AM - 4PM
We have a great selection of live and fresh cut 
trees, fresh roping, Christmas plants, and gifts for 
the garden! We have Gift Certificates for those 
spring flowers, too! 

Sugar Ridge Baptist Church
36600 Sugar Ridge Road 

CRAFT SHOW 9AM - 5PM
Vendors, food and the true spirit of Christmas. 
Many vendors with a wide variety of crafts and 
bakery. To satisfy the munchies, enjoy a variety  
of sandwiches and Italian wedding soup.  
Free admission

Holy Love Ministries
37137 Butternut Ridge

OPEN HOUSE 9AM - 4PM
We invite you to come and see our over 100 acres 
of shrines. Join us in our welcome center for a 
brief video, cookies, refreshment and then visit 
our gift shop to register for an additional drawing.

Hometown Vendors at 8820 
8820 Bender Road 9AM TO 4PM

Come on out and see us. 40 plus vendors.  
A little something for everyone. Free Admission

Poppee’s Popcorn  
Jenny’s Snack Shop

38727 Taylor Parkway 
OPEN HOUSE 9AM - 4PM
Visit our snack shop for great specials on gifts for 
your family, friends and co-workers. Enjoy free 
samples of our delicious products. Mon - Fri 8AM 
- 5PM and Saturdays in December 9AM- 12PM

My Wood Loft
39097 Center Ridge Road

KICK OFF EVENT 10:00 AM 
North Ridgeville High School’s Spectrum of Sound 
Choir will be singing Christmas Carols from 10AM 
to Noon as you sip homemade hot chocolate at 
our Hot Chocolate Bar. 

My Wood Loft is the area’s largest selection of 
reclaimed barn materials taken right from the barns 
here in Northern Ohio. We have a vast selection of 
barn siding hand hewn and rough sawn beams and 
a great retail store filled with custom made tables, 
doors and unique handmade holiday gifts.

SANTA will be here 11-1 PM. Bring your camera. 
We are open Tuesday-Friday 12pm to 5pm and 
Saturday 9am to 2pm.

Bistro 83
36033 Westminister Avenue 

OPEN HOUSE 11AM - 4PM
Visit Bistro 83 on Dece 5 and receive a $5 off 
coupon for lunch or dinner. 

Bistro 83 offers up-scale dining and an award-
winning happy hour menu in a comfortable, laid 
back atmosphere. In addition to lunch and dinner, 
Bistro 83 offers a sommelier-selected wine list, 
and an extensive cocktail menu,  
and 14 rotating beer taps. 

Bistro 83 also has multiple great spaces for parties 
and events and is now taking reservations for 
Christmas parties!

Holiday
                                   ON THE 
                  RIDGE

December 5, 2020

North Ridgeville Residents

PAID FOR BY COMMITTEE TO ELECT MICHELLE HUNG

for  your support!

	 Council at-large member Michelle Hung will be vacating the Council at-large seat on 
December 31, 2020 to take the seat of County Commissioner on January 1, 2021. Accord-
ing to Charter Section 3.7, “vacancies in Council shall be filled for the unexpired term by 
an appointment made by a majority vote of all remaining members of Council. Such ap-
pointment shall be made within thirty (30) days after the next regular meeting following 
receipt of official notification of such vacancy. If Council fails to fill the vacancy within said 
thirty (30) day period the Mayor shall make the appointment.”
	 The Council at-large seat term ends on December 31, 2021. Interested parties, who 
must be a resident of the City and a registered voter for at least one year prior to appoint-
ment, should send a cover letter and resume to Council Presi-
dent Martin DeVries via email at mdevries@nridgeville.org by 
Tuesday, December 15, 2020. Council will then review the ap-
plicants and appoint a replacement upon the official notice of 
Councilwoman Hung and prescribed Charter timeline.

Appointment of Council At-Large Seat

	 Who doesn’t want an extra $100 this Month? Thanks to Fifth Third Bank 
you can! This monthly drawing from the North Ridgeville Chamber of Com-
merce is a great way to support our local restaurants. Email photos of your 
restaurant receipts to nrcoc@nrchamber.com or message them on their Face-
book page facebook.com/North-Ridgeville-Chamber-of-Commerce-Visitors-Bureau for a chance to enter!
	 WE LOVE OUR RESTAURANTS and they need us more than ever to give them our support. Take out is a 
great option for socially distancing! Just save your receipt! Please support them in a safe manner.

Win $100 Gift Card -
November Restaurant Rally!

	 Leaves may be placed at the curb in plastic bags now through No-
vember 24, 2020 on regular trash pick-up day. After November 24, leaves 
in plastic bags can only be left out as extra trash during bulk pick-up week 
each month. From April through October each year, yard waste must be 
placed in brown yard waste bags for weekly collection. Please call the 
Utilities Department at (440)-353-0841 with any questions. 

Special Leaf Collection

continued from page 1

be there for visits from 11-1 
p.m. Bring your camera!
	 Participating businesses 
are looking forward to wel-
coming you for special surpris-
es all day, so stop in at: The North 
Ridgeville Historical Society Museum 
• Bistro83 • Blue Barn Shops • 
Hometown Vendors at 8820 • Ameri-
can Family Insurance • The Kiwanis/
Key Club pancake breakfast at the 
Academic Center • Blue Barn Shop-

Mark Your Calendar for
the 20th Annual

Holiday on the Ridge
pes & House • Junk Monkey • Heat 
Exchange Hearth & Patio Shoppe • 
Don Mould’s Garden Center • Sugar 
Ridge Baptist Church craft show • 
Holy Love Ministries cookies and 
refreshments • Poppee’s Popcorn/
Jenny’s Snack Shop • South Central 
Park Tree Lighting, 5 p.m.
	 Brochures are avail-
able at City Hall, 7307 Avon 
Belden Road, or at the Cham-
ber of Commerce, 34845 Lo-
rain Road.
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North Ridgeville Schools Ranger Round-Up
www.NRCS.net               facebook.com/NorthRidgevilleCitySchools               @NRCSRangers

Mrs. Kessler’s 5th Grade Science Class
In Mrs. Kessler’s fifth-grade science class, students created their own alien from the choice of one of the planets in the solar system. Students displayed their designs and 

also presented information about the planet that their alien is from. Great job, everyone! #RangerSTRONG

Ranger Gear
Online Sale

The North Ridgeville Athletic Boosters 
has an online sale for new Ranger gear until Saturday, No-

vember 28. Proceeds will go towards the purchasing of equip-
ment for all athletic programs as well as financial assistance 

to cover the cost of participation for families in need. Click the 
following link to be directed to the Ranger gear website. Your 

support is greatly appreciated! https://bit.ly/3mrT5OD

Cardio Drumming
Checking out some cardio drumming in NRAC gym class. #RangerStrong - Paul 

Hieronymus, Director of Technology, NRCS, @NR_TechRanger

Halloween Fun
Halloween fun at NRAC 5-8! @NRCSRangers, @MrAndrews-

NRCS - NRAC 5-8, @NRAC5_8

RHTA 4th Grade Paleontologists
We are being #paleontologists today and doing a #digital #fossildig to look for the location of an ancient coastline #PBL #OhioHistory #fossils @NRCSRangers, @NRCSStem 

- RHTAgrade4, @RHTAgrade4

Unity Day
Unity Day was October 21 
and it was an opportunity 

to wear orange in unity 
against bullying. Liberty 
Elementary students and 
staff wore orange to show 

they are united against 
bullying and that they 

stand for kindness, accep-
tance, and inclusion. Group 
A and online students wore 
orange on October 20 and 
the B group students wore 

orange on October 22! 
#RangerSTRONG

Rangers Sweatshirts 
for Sale!

The RangerWay Entrepreneur-
ship Class Business 2020 is 

selling Ranger sweatshirts! A 
portion of the proceeds goes to 

the North Ridgeville High School 
Special Education Department 
and a NRHS Entrepreneurship 
Scholarship. The deadline to 

order is November 26. Click the 
link to purchase your Ranger 

sweatshirt! https://bit.ly/2TyBrg0

College Bound Rangers

Congratulations to senior Rachel Mease for signing 
her National Letter of Intent to play softball at the 

University of Findlay! Best of luck, Rachel!

On November 12, senior Kailey Gimmel signed her
National Letter of Intent to play soccer at Lake Erie 

College! Congratulations, Kailey!

Buddy Bench
NRCS would like to thank 
the Rotary Club of North 
Ridgeville for their dona-

tion of a Buddy Bench, 
which was installed 
yesterday at Liberty 

Elementary. The bench 
also honors the memory 
of former Rotarian Kerry 
Mueller. #NRCSTogether

Congratulations Chris Douglas
Congratulations to Chris Douglas for signing 
with The United States Marine Corps!! - North 

Ridgeville Wrestling, @NR_Wrestle

Ready for Halloween
Eighth grade is ready for Halloween! #RHTA - 

Natalie Castrigano, 8th Grade STEM Coach, NRCS 
Ranger High-Tech Academy, @RHTAGrade8STEM

Preschool Typical Peer 
Program Applications

The application process for the 
2021-2022 school year for the 

Preschool Typical Peer Program will 
open Friday, December 4, 2020. 
Click the following link for more 
information about the Preschool 
Typical Peer Program. #Ranger-
STRONG https://bit.ly/3ndAfeN
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	 We had the privilege of hon-
oring one of our many veterans 
here at Danbury North Ridgeville 
today for his sacrifice and service to 
protect our nation. 
	 Thank you Mr. Lou Szabo for 
your service! Lou was presented with 
a Quilt of Valor by the VFW Post 9871 
North Ridgeville, Ohio. Lou served in 
the United States Army from 1943-
1945 in WWII, Northern France, 
Rhineland, and Central Europe. 
	 It was also Lou’s 97th birthday!
	 Thank you to the North Rid-
geville VFW for your assistance in 
making this possible! 

	 Congratulations to this months Danbury North Rid-
geville ROPE winner!
	 Laura is a full time nurse here at Danbury. She always 
provides excellent care to our residents and is known for 
her amazing teamwork with fellow employees. Thank you 
Laura for all your hard work today and everyday! The resi-
dents, families, and staff appreciate you so much!
	 ROPE stands for “Recognition of Performance Excel-
lence.” All ROPE winners get a chance to spin the Danbury 
prize wheel

Congratulations Laura 
Danbury ROPE Winner

Thank You and Happy 
Birthday Lou Szabo!

Danbury Senior Living got a special visitor last week!
Wish you could see all the smiling faces behind those masks!

A Jurassic Good Time!

	 Every year our chamber awards a deserving busi-
ness “The Business of the Year Award” at a luncheon usu-
ally held in December. We also award a “Business of the 
Year Runner-Up Award. In addition, The North Ridgeville 
Chamber of Commerce awards two Pride Awards: New 
Construction and Renovation. 
	 The Pride Awards have already been chosen: New Con-

North Ridgeville Chamber of Commerce
Business of The Year Celebration

440-412-4124
34887 Lorain Rd. North Ridgeville

Carry-out - Delivery

at Angelinas Pizza 
North Ridgeville

Voted “Best Overall” at
North Ridgeville Pizza Bake Off

Order Online at
AngelinasPizza.com

Check out our Catering Menu!

Check out our NEW Menu
	 There are not enough words to describe how thankful 
we are for the generous residents of North Ridgeville. We 
are on month 9, I think, of COVID-19 and have managed 
to not only stay open but serve our clients better than ever 
before. All of our programs are still happening and that is 
attributed only to all of our generous donors. 
	 As we complete Thanksgiving Distribution and pre-
pare for Christmas, again we need your help. Please con-
sider dropping off some of our most needed items such as a 
ham, a turkey, toilet paper, and paper towels. We also could 
use new coats, hats, gloves, and scarves for men, women, 
and children. How about adopting a family for Christmas? 
Dropping off a new toy, or a gift card for families to use is 
a great ways to help as well. Please visit our website for the 
most up to date information. www.nrcommcare.org
	 Please also remember we are not accepting any used 
clothes or used household donations at this time. 
	 We have exciting Soup for the Spirit news. Our sig-
nature event will be happening but in a unique way. The 
event will take place on February 27th VIRTUALLY! In 
the age of COVID-19, nonprofits have had to come up 
with unique and engaging ways to keep donors involved. 
We are in the process of planning now. If you have a busi-
ness and would like to sponsor and/or donate an item for 
the silent auction, please let us know. 
	 Giving Tuesday is December 1st this year. Help us 
reach our goal of $10,000! Go to our website to donate!
	 Lastly, if you or anyone you know is in need of our 
services please don’t hesitate to reach out. Many fami-
lies are experiencing food insecurity for the first time 
ever. We are here to help. We also don’t want any child in 
North Ridgeville to go without presents under the tree. 
Please call if you have any questions on how to receive 
help during the holiday season.
	 Thank you for always being a community that cares!

-Heather Kaesgen,
CEO North Ridgeville Community Care

Thank You North Ridgeville

struction - Danbury Senior Living and Renovation - 8820.
	 The candidates for Business of the Year are Georgia 
Awig-Mary Kay Cosmetics, North Ridge Health, North 
Coast Eye Care, My Wood Loft and Angelina’s Pizza. 
We are going to hold a virtual ceremony date to be an-
nounced to announce our winners. The current Business 
of the Year is Bistro 83.



North Ridgeville Review - November, 2020 - Page 8

   VISA REWARDS
PLATINUM

CREDIT CARD8.9APR**
%

Y O U  C A N  J O I N  
Apply Online or Call

6.25
UP TO $2,000

HOLIDAY
LOANS 

%
APR*

rates as low as

Holiday Shopping Simplified
with 

M E N T I O N  T H I S  A R T I C L E  A N D  W E

W I L L  M A K E  Y O U R  I N I T I A L

M E M B E R S H I P  D E P O S I T  O F  

$ 5 0 * * *

N O T  A  M E M B E R ?  

Order your holiday
Lasagna today!“ ”

32652 Center Ridge Rd.
North Ridgeville

Millscreek Commons
1/4 Mile West of Barton Rd., 5 Min. from Crocker Park

440.353.9580
www.Ninos1990.com

Closed Mon / Tues 4-9 / Wed & Thurs 11-9
Fri 11-9:30 / Sat 4-9:30 / Sun 4-8

	 The North Ridgeville Lions Club is assisting Mr. & 
Mrs. Claus this holiday season by providing them with 
a direct phone line into our community. Parents who 
would like their children to receive a phone call from 
Santa must register online or at the Parks and Recreation 
office. Since this is the busiest time of the year for the 
Clauses, they’ll have time for only one call to each family. 
It’s very important that you’re home during the time your 
call is scheduled!
	 This is a FREE event for boys and girls 3-6 years old. 
Please make sure you are registered online at our website 
or at our office for this event, clicking attend on this event 
does not mean you are registered.
	 You will receive a confirmation email when you have 
been registered.
	 If you have questions please email Program Supervi-
sor Melissa Shirley at mshirley@nridgeville.org.

Santa’s Calling

Family Feud on Tuesdays
	 Back by popular demand...done socially distanced and as a team! 
Please call 440-353-0828 and leave a message with your name and 
phone number. We will call you back to confirm your reservation. This is 
open to all activity levels and a light lunch will be served at noon. All par-
ticipants are asked to leave immediately upon completion of event. Activity 
takes place every Tuesday beginning Nov. 10.
	 Doors open at 10:50 AM and we will be done at 12:30 PM. Light 
lunch will be $4 per person. Please let us know if you will be staying for 

North Ridgeville Senior Center
lunch when making reservations.
	 Reservations need to be called in to the Senior Center by noon on 
Wednesdays for the following week.

Wii Bowling on Mondays
	 No special shoes or lifting a heavy ball is required! Wii Bowling is 
an electronic bowling game that can be done socially distanced and as 
a team! You can form your own team or sign up individually. We will put 
you on a team when you arrive. Please call 440-353-0828 and leave a 

message with your name and phone number. We will call you back to 
confirm your reservation. This is open to all activity levels and a light 
lunch will be served at noon. All participants are asked to leave im-
mediately upon completion of event. Activity takes place every Monday 
beginning Nov. 9. Doors open at 10:50 AM and we will be done at 12:30 
PM. Light lunch will be $4 per person. Please let us know if you will be 
staying for lunch when making reservations.
	 Reservations need to be called in to the Senior Center by noon on 
Wednesdays for the following week.

Bingo and Lunch Wednesdays
	 Bingo will be played first then a light lunch will be served at noon. All 
participants are asked to leave immediately upon completion of the event. 
Activity takes place every Wednesday beginning Nov. 18. Doors open at 
10:50 AM and we will be done at 12:30 PM. Light lunch will be $4 per 
person. Please let us know if you will be staying for lunch when making 
reservations. Please call (440) 353-0828 and leave a message with your 
name and phone number. We will call you back to confirm your reservation. 
Reservations need to be called in to the Senior Center by noon on Wednes-
days for the following week.


